
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL  
DELIVERY RECEIPT REQUESTED 

Racquel Vaske, Interim General Manager 
Saint Paul Regional Water Services  
1900 Rice Street  
Maplewood, Minnesota 55113  
racquel.vaske@ci.stpaul.mn.us  

Re: Supplemental Environmental Project Completion Report for Consent Agreement and Final Order 
CAA-05-2023-0014 

Dear Racquel Vaske: 

In paragraphs 37 through 50 of the above referenced Consent Agreement and Final Order (CAFO), 
Saint Paul Regional Water Services (SPRWS) agreed to perform a Supplemental Environmental Project 
(SEP) to reduce the cash civil penalty in the CAFO.  In brief, SPRWS upgraded its ammonia and chlorine 
leak detection system.  In accordance with paragraph 47 of the CAFO, on January 3, 2024, SPRWS 
submitted a SEP completion report.  U.S. EPA has reviewed the report and determined that SPRWS has 
completed the SEP. 

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Charles Hall by phone at (312) 353-3443 or 
by electronic mail at hall.charles@epa.gov.  

Sincerely, 

Sara J. Breneman, Manager  
Air Enforcement and Compliance Assurance Branch 
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